MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 19th AUGUST 1985 IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN

Present:

Mr. D. Robertson (Chairman),

Mmes. Robinson, Stone and Stonelake,

Messrs. Bleasdale, Foulkes, Haley and Hounslow,

Mr. A. Spencer (Colne Times), Mrs. N. Darcy, secretary.

APOLOGIES:

Apologies for absence received from Mrs. Waterworth.

MINUTES:

Minutes of meeting held 24th June approved and adopted.

MATTERS ARISING:

Recycling Programme - Mr. Haley reported that he had read through the literature covering the Recycling Programme being organised by the County Council but feels the scheme is on too big a scale for 'this area.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Proposed Drift Mine - Acknowledgements of our letters to the Borough Council and the County Council objecting to the drift mine. The Chairman reported that the Borough Council have refused permission but a decision is still awaited from the County Council. Stone Plaque - Pendle Borough Council have agreed to undertake removal of the plaque. Black Carr Mill - Letter from Pendle Borough Council stating that

they do not intend to proceed with compulsory acquisition of the site. Circulars from Pendle Sports Council and the Community Health Council.

- PLANNING APPLICATIONS: Notice of outline application for residential development off Winewall Lane for three cottages and three garages.
- NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL ELECTIONS: Mr. S. Armstrong, Mrs. A. Armstrong and Mrs. B. Stonelake do not wish to seek re-election. Nomination papers to be completed by Mr.D. Robertson, Mrs.F. Stone, Mrs.B. Robinson, Mr.D. Bleasdale, and by co-opted members Mr. E. Hounslow, Mr. B. Hodgson and Mr. G. Foulkes. Notices of election to be displayed throughout area and advertised in If contested an election will be held on Saturday, 28th September 1985. Election of officers to take place at A.G.M. on 30th September 1985.
- It was proposed that a small number of robust trees be purchased TREE PLANTING SCHEME: for planting on the recreation ground after consultation with Mr. Mitchell of Leisure Services; agreed to spend in the region of £50.
- It was resolved to write again to the Town Clerk as PARKING IN ADVANCE FACTORY YARD: no reply has been received to our letter suggesting that cars should be allowed to park in the yard during inclement weather.
- VILLAGE SHOW:

A meeting was held in the Sun Inn on 5th August which was well attended. 1,000 copies of the Schedule/Entry Form have been printed and arrangements were made for distribution during the first week in Next meeting to be held in the Sun Inn on 23rd September. September.

10. REVISION OF MINUTES: None.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr.Bleasdale asked if we had received a reply from the Borough Engineer regarding our complaint that the bus shelters in Trawden were in need of repair. Wooden pegs have been inserted in the wall of the shelter at the terminus and it was resolved to ask the Borough Engineer if more permanent repairs would be carried out in the near future.

Mrs. Robinson said that the Trawden 'flags', which were recently cleared by the Pendle Re-employment Centre, are already becoming overgrown and asked if it would be possible to treat them with a weed-spray. Enquiries to be made.

The meeting closed at 9-25 p.m. Next meeting to be held on 30th September, 1985, at 7-30 p.m.